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Candy and Balloon Bouquets
Fresh Arrangements

ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANCE
APPRECIATION DAY

WEDNESDAY, APRIL 27

For all the little things they do
and all the big ones too!!

. . . . Treat your assistant to
a wonderful gift from

Norton Flowers Gifts
and Greenhouse

209 N. Kansas, Norton, Kansas
785-877-3345 or 5822

100% Satisfaction Guaranteed 

Visit our Website:
nortontheatre.com

This ad is brought to you by The Norton Telegram

Let’s Go
to the
Movie

April 22-
April 27 Showing at the

NORTON
THEATRE

Presented in Digital Sound
1 Hour, 40 Minutes

(PG)

Rio is Premiere Admission $7.00 & $6.00 – No Sunday Discount
Hop is General Admission $6.00 & $5.00 – Sunday Tickets $3

Hop
All passes accepted
for Hop, no passes

accepted for Rio

Friday and Saturday: 7:00 and 9:00 p.m.
Sunday: 5:00 p.m. and 7:00 p.m.

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday: 7:00 p.m.

Rio
1 Hour, 42 Minutes (G)

Denise
Schmitz

is the new
Bar Manager

for the Norton
American Legion

Call 877-5662 or
871-0464 for Bookings

DEATH NOTICEDEATH NOTICE

Funeral services for former 
Norton area resident, Daryl A. 
Olson, age 78, of Tribune,  will 
be held Wednesday, April 27, at 2 
p.m. at the Enfield Funeral Home 
in Norton.  

Burial will be in the Norton 
Cemetery. Memorials have been 
established to the Gideons and the 

American Cancer Society.
Friends may call at the funeral 

home in Norton, on Tuesday, 
April 26, from 3 p.m. until 8 p.m. 
Condolences may be sent to the 
family at www.enfieldfh.com.  

Arrangements are with the En-
field Funeral Home in Norton.

Daryl A. Olson
April 2011

Proclaiming “Relay for Life Days”!

Mayor David Corns signs a proclamation declaring May 13 and May 14, as “Relay for Life Days”. Relay for Life will 
be held at the Norton County Courthouse Square.                                                                       -Telegram photo by Harriett Gill

Bring out the grill and fire it up
Cook’s 
Corner
Liza Deines

Grilling was unknown when I 
was a child. Hot dogs on green elm 
sticks at a Girl Scout bonfire were 
the extent of my outdoor cooking 
experience.

While LeRoy was no threat to 
Bobby Flay, he did grill almost 
every Sunday during the summer, 
often for a group of guests. One of 
our favorite marinades originated 
through a Rotary exchange team 
member from India. As a hostess 
gift she produced a small yellow 
paper box of spices, on which 
were funny little drawings of 
chickens and pigs, plus a long list 
of spices. Could she cook supper 
for the group one evening, she 
asked shyly. We were, of course, 
delighted to oblige. Off to what 
was then Kelling’s for a shop-
ping spree that became a culinary 
masterpiece.

We made that gift box of spice 
mix last as long as we could. We 
couldn’t buy anything similar any-
where so before it was discarded, 
we copied down the spices listed 
on the box and attempted to make 
a similar mix. Some we’d never 
heard of, some, like fenugreek, 
were not available to us, and it took 
some experimenting to get the 
proportions right, but, ultimately, 
this is what we came up with. We 
thought it duplicated the distinc-
tively piquant flavor reasonably 
well. Some of our Norton friends 
may remember eating LeRoy’s 
grilled pork chops which had been 
marinated in this mixture.

RATNA’S MARINADE
Eight ounces plain yogurt
One golf ball size white onion, 

diced very fine
One tablespoon minced garlic

One tablespoon ground cin-
namon

One tablespoon red curry pow-
der

One tablespoon coarse ground 
black peppercorns

Two tablespoons fresh lemon 
juice and pulp

One teaspoon kosher or sea 
salt

One teaspoon dry mustard pow-
der

One teaspoon freshly grated 
gingerroot

One quarter teaspoon powdered 
tumeric

A dash of Tabasco
A pinch of dried red pepper 

flakes, crushed
Mix all ingredients together and 

use as a marinade for chicken or 
pork. It will be thick, so layer the 
meat in a deep bowl, spreading 
a generous amount of marinade 
over each layer. Save enough to 
cover the top. Cover with plastic 
wrap and refrigerate overnight or 
at least four hours. Turn the layers 
occasionally to be sure all the meat 
is well coated.  The sadder-but-
wiser cook warns never to mix 
this marinade in a plastic container 
because it will absorb the spicy 
aroma and will never smell the 
same again.

Lift out with tongs and grill 
marinated pieces over a medium 
fire until done through, brown 

and crispy on the outside. Discard 
remaining marinade; most of it 
will stick on and what little is left 
should not be saved.

Ratna chose pork chops for the 
meal she prepared. We found it 
was also great on boneless chicken 
breasts, thighs or even bone-in 
chicken. It is best on the grill but 
we occasionally baked marinated 
chicken in a 9x13 glass pan in the 
oven, which was not as crisp but 
still had the spicy flavor

To accompany the chops, which 
LeRoy grilled, she cooked Jas-
mine rice in canned vegetable 
broth. In addition we stir fried 
broccoli spears, fresh from our 
garden asparagus, new carrots 
and sliced zucchini. Another 
Indian guest was vegetarian and 
was delighted to fill her plate with 
the veggies and rice, which she 
doused liberally with half a bottle 
of Louisiana hot pepper sauce!  I 
recall Claire Hemphill brought 
in a unique casserole made with 
Italian green beans and rice in a 
spicy peanut sauce that everyone 

enjoyed as well. Dessert was 
easy, being fresh sliced Colorado 
peaches with blueberries, straw-
berries and raspberries macerated 
in grenadine syrup and a little bit 
of vodka.  What a meal!

Participation in the national 
programs of Rotary opened many 
avenues of adventure for us. If you 
are not active in any international 
friendship programs or missions, 
may I encourage you to consider 
one? Rotary Exchange students 
and teams, AFS students, FFA 
and 4-H, Lions International, and 
many other worldwide organiza-
tions host programs that can cer-
tainly broaden your horizons.

Although some guests were 
more challenging than others, 
we never regretted (nor forgot) a 
single foreign visitor that came to 
our home.

Police LogPolice Log
April 18 
Verbal dispute between neigh-

bors
Request to speak to officer 

concerning visitation
Report of cat left in uninhabited 

house
Two vehicle accident
Took witness statement con-

cerning vandalism 
April 19 
Tenant landlord issue, civil 

matter
   Report of missing child from 
Eisenhower School –  child 
found

Released vehicle from im-
pound

Request to tow car to F& F 
iron

Report of strong chemical 
smell

April 20 
Report of hit & run accident
Request for accident report
Request for update on current 

case
Welfare check
Motorist assist
Received information on indi-

viduals driving through grass in 
Elmwood Park

Report of two vehicle accident
Report of kids playing with R/C 

car in street
Report of someone ringing 

doorbell
April 21 
Assist Sheriff’s Dept. with deer 

removal
Assist Sheriff’s Dept. with deer 

removal
Request to speak to officer con-

cerning hacking internet

Report of prowler sneaking 
around property

One individual in custody from 
High Plains

Information concerning ac-
cident

April 22 
Request by landlord to evict 

residents from apartments
Report of landlord shutting off 

power to apartments
EMS assist
Report of two young individu-

als hanging out by trucks at truck 
stop talking to truck drivers  

Vehicle stop, arrest 2 MIP
April 23 
EMS assist
Report of vehicle parked wrong 

way at soccer field, told to turn 
around and park correctly

Assist Sheriff ’s Dept. with 
vehicle accident

Request to speak to officer 
concerning civil matter

April 24 
Stopped two individuals walk-

ing around town, one on proba-
tion

Visited with individual walk-
ing around town approximately 
2a.m.

Report of verbal dispute
Child exchange dispute
Report of suspicious vehicle
Civil standby
Report of problems with land-

lord
Welfare check
Norton Police Department 

reported 10 vehicle stops, 6 keys 
locked in vehicles from April 18 
to April 24

Pitch tournament
Yes, April showers do bring 

May flowers, and as the faith-
ful gathered for the April pitch 
tournament, there were those 
who brought their raincoats in 
expectation of the great event as 
there hadn’t been much moisture 
to date. With April Fool’s Day just 
past, there were those who were a 
little uneasy as to what to expect 
considering those present.

 March Madness had failed to 
produce the projected Kansas 
outcome, but the Wichita State 
Shockers lived up to their name 

by taking the NIT and making 
Kansans proud. 

The top five teams were: 1. Dar-
ren McMullen and Doyle Brooks; 
2. Duane McEwen and J. D.. Daf-
fer; 3. Eleanor Jensen and Gil Ot-
ter; 4. Charley Kinderknecht and 
Richard Conner; Coy Christy and 
John Hildebrand; Ed and Cynthia 
Glennemeier. Other teams not 
previously mentioned were: Tony 
Hildebrand and Larry Harmon; 
Bill Glennemeier and Dave She-
ley; Mary Jane Wahlmeier and 
Jackie Porter. 

Service to help those that are 
in need sums up the feelings of 
Eleanor Jensen, who in March 
retired as the Hospitalization and 
Equipment Committeewoman 
for the Norton American Legion 
Auxiliary. Eleanor has worked 
with literally hundreds of people 
in Norton County who were in 
need of hospital equipment such 
as crutches, wheelchairs, walk-
ers, to standup commodes, all at 
no charge.

“Back in the day, I had to have 
help taking hospital beds out and 
then back in to the storage area. We 
don’t have hospital beds now, only 
smaller pieces of equipment,”said 
Mrs. Jensen. “Sometimes folks 
would give a donation to the Aux-
iliary and sometimes not and that 
was okay. We helped a family that 
was in need.”

This is only one of several com-
mittees the Auxiliary has to serve 
our community as well as the 
veterans.

The Norton American Legion 
Auxiliary is hosting a “Come and 
Go Tea” on Saturday, April 30 
from 2 - 4 p.m. at the Legion Hall. 
This is a chance for women of all 
ages to come and find out what 
the Auxiliary is about and enjoy 
a cup of hot tea with scones, mini 
cupcakes and a chocolate fountain 
with fresh fruit. 

“We realize that everyone’s 

lives are busy especially on the 
weekend and on Saturday, April 
30, gives women an opportu-
nity to come and spend as much 
time or as little that they have to 
see what we are all about,” said 
Kari McMullen, newly elected 
President of the Auxiliary. “We 
are looking forward to meeting 
new members and welcoming the 
current ones.”

Eleanor Jensen

Retiring from 
service committee

Walking tour planned
There will be a walking tour of 

downtown Oberlin on Sunday, 
May 8. 

 The tour will start at Centennial 
Park at the Gazebo. Be at the park 
by 1:45 p.m. as the tour will start 
promptly at 2p.m. 

The walking tour will concen-
trate on the West side of Main 
Street.  Sally Henningson will 

conduct the tour. She will discuss 
the changes Oberlin has made 
during the years. 

Refreshments will be served at 
the conclusion of the tour. This 
is a season ticket event or $10/
adults, $5/students grades 1-12. 
For information call Ella Betts 
785-475-3557 or Mary Henzel 
785-470-0218.

We want to tell 
everyone about your 

club and social events
877-3361


